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Re:  Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2012 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) Regional 
Allocations 
 
Dear Regional Advisory Council Chairs, 
 
It is my pleasure to announce the regional allocations from the 2012 Homeland Security Grant 
Program. Each region is responsible for recommending projects for the State Homeland Grant 
Security Program (SHGSP). 
 
Arizona has been allocated $3,310,348.  In an effort to direct these limited resources in 
accordance with federal DHS guidelines, the regional allocation has been awarded based on a 
30% baseline and 70% risk distribution formula.  The risk distribution is consistent with federal 
grant guidelines and Arizona’s State Homeland Security Strategy (SHSS) on the basis of 
assessed terrorism threat, vulnerability, and population in each Homeland Security region.  
Accordingly, the following list provides the FFY 2012 regional allocations: 
 

Central   $1,064,131 
North   $   261,052 
East   $   282,103 
South   $   701,028 
West   $   339,965 

 
Please be aware that in order to comply with federal guidelines, AZDOHS may need to 
reallocate funding where necessary. 
 
Please call your Regional Strategic Planner if you have any questions.  I look forward to 
working with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gilbert M. Orrantia 
Director 
 
GMO/llh 


